Marcés Mailing – Jan. 2013 update!
Dear  everyone

¡Feliz Año Nuevo!  As we start complaining about the summer heat here in Lima, we can say that, as usual, Christmas goods were removed as soon as possible from market stalls and supermarkets to be replaced by camping and beach accessories.  
Whilst these normal display changes were taking places in shops, Juan Carlos and Penny were working on other changes.  Having sent Marcés Mailing a few weeks ago, you will wonder why we are writing again. There is what we consider a very good reason, so please read on….
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The week before Christmas, the Diocesan Bishop, William Godfrey, asked us to see him, and during the conversation he asked us to help with one of the Anglican “Missions in Formation”.  The term “Mission in Formation” is used when a congregation is being planted; once there are 12 adults in full communion it 
                                        becomes a “Mission” and increased development means congregations become 
                                        “parishes in formation” and then “parishes”.  So, as from Sunday 6th Jan Juan 
                                        Carlos will be in charge of “Jesús Fuente de Vida” (Jesus, Source of life) in 
 M                                    Collique.  Collique is a developing area in the north east of Lima, and is part of the 
                                        district of Comas.   We live on the south side of Lima and, given the traffic 
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                                        conditions, the best way to travel will be using public transport; the Metropolitano White house  with person outside  bus which was inaugurated 3 years ago is very useful although unfortunately there will be another bus to catch this end and two more at the Collique end. On the plus side for public transport, on the way back all 4 buses are from the start of their route so at least we get seats; Juan Carlos is thinking of investing in a Kindle for the journeys although Penny will for the moment continue to use the British Library. The group has a healthy sized group of nearly 100 children and 
teenagers who, for several years, have been receiving tea and Bible teaching 
3 days a week under the leadership of Edith, a lay minister (although not all go 
every day).  Her husband has been working in a different church but is now to 
be ordained priest and has been assigned (along with Edith) to another part of 
Lima.  The hope is to build up work with adults (of whom we understand there 
are currently about 6).   At the moment the groups meets in a house; we                 One of the groups with Fanny           

understand a plot of land has been verbally offered to the Church, but there are no papers and we also understand that one needs to take hold of Habakkuk´s words in order to get to this plot  - “he makes my feet like those of a deer. He makes me walk on the mountains” (Hab.3:19). We shall see how this develops over the coming months.
The challenges we face, and for which we ask prayer, include:
· Wisdom in knowing what we need to let go of in the Good Shepherd

· The house belongs to Susy, a friend of Edith´s – pray for our relationship with her.  She is a lovely person; Penny knows her a little from the time when Mary was in Lima (2011) and held sewing classes there.  
· Building up relationships in the area, starting with the families of the children
· Productive use of the hours spent travelling (2 hours each way)
So, as you pray for us, please take into account not only the letter we sent last month but also the above – thank you very  much!

God bless you

With love from Juan Carlos and Penny Marcés
